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COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT 
Council File 20-1365  

(Economic Relief Programs Expansion / COVID-19 Pandemic / Parking Fines) 
 
Community Impact Statement in support of expanding the approved City Council File 20-
1365 to include a return to relaxed parking enforcement in wake of surging COVID-19 
cases. 

 

November 20th, 2020 
 
Los Angeles City Council 
City Hall 
200 N. Spring St. 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Mayor Garcetti and Los Angeles City Councilmembers, 
 
On November 20th, Los Angeles County recorded nearly 5,000 new coronavirus cases on 
Thursday Nov. 19th, the most it has seen in any one day since the pandemic began. The L.A. 
County Department of Public Health has reported an average of 2,925.4 new coronavirus cases 
per day over the past seven days, which is a 103% increase from two weeks ago. Over that 
same period, there have been 17 deaths per day. Additionally, the number of hospitalizations is 
growing. There are now 1,238 patients with a confirmed case, an increase from fourteen days 
ago.  
 
On November 13th, Governor Gavin Newsom issued travel advisories urging visitors entering 
their states or returning home from travel outside these states to self-quarantine to slow the 
spread of the virus. The travel advisories urge against non-essential out-of-state travel, ask 
people to self-quarantine for 14 days after arriving from another state or country and encourage 
residents to stay local. On November 19th, the California Department of Public Health issued a 
Limited Stay at Home order, requiring that all gatherings and all activities conducted outside the 
residences cease between 10:00pm and 5:00am. 
 
On March 16th, Mayor Eric Garcetti relaxed parking enforcement across the City as part of the 
emergency response to COVID-19, putting a temporary halt to the issuance of several citations 
so that Angelenos can more effectively practice the safe social distancing necessary during the 
outbreak.  
 
On August 14th, Mayor Eric Garcetti said, “All of us have a role to play in defeating this virus 
and saving lives, and no one should worry about facing extra financial burdens when they're 
keeping their family, friends, and community safe during this crisis.” 
 

https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=20-1365
https://www.latimes.com/california/story/2020-11-19/california-covid-19-cases-new-weekly-record-amid-spike
https://www.latimes.com/projects/california-coronavirus-cases-tracking-outbreak/los-angeles-county/
https://www.latimes.com/projects/california-coronavirus-cases-tracking-outbreak/los-angeles-county/
https://www.gov.ca.gov/2020/11/13/california-oregon-washington-issue-travel-advisories/
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/Pages/COVID-19/limited-stay-at-home-order.aspx
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/Pages/COVID-19/limited-stay-at-home-order.aspx
https://www.lamayor.org/mayor-garcetti-relaxes-parking-enforcement-part-emergency-response-novel-coronavirus
https://www.lamayor.org/mayor-garcetti-extends-relaxed-parking-enforcement-until-october-1
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Therefore, the Silver Lake Neighborhood Council strongly urges that Mayor Eric Garcetti 
and the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) return to relaxed parking 
enforcement procedures immediately to ensure Angelenos can safely follow public 
health & safety guidelines to mitigate the spread of the virus. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
The Silver Lake Neighborhood Council 
 
Silver Lake Neighborhood Council Board Vote (Agenda Item 11-C) as of December 2nd, 2020:  
Yes: 17 
Abstain: 1 
No: 0 
Absent: 3 


